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GLENDAMBO 2022 NEWSLETTER  
 

The birds were released from Glendambo at 7:30 am along with 2533 SAHPA birds. The weather at the race 

point was fine with high broken cloud and a light south west wind.  

 

The race was won by Michael & Norm with Dynamite (Rudy Diener) second and Broken Hill Southies 
(Trevor Grillett & Geoff McConachy) third. Congratulations to the winners and to all of the other prize 

winners. The winning velocity was 1224.877 mpm. What a great season Michael Young and Norm Milner 

are having with back to back wins. 

 

The sire of the winner is a Van Den Bulck; Koopman and Van Loon cross who won the Mackay Pigeon 

Group One Loft Race from Blackall in 2021. The dam was bred by Jason Hudson and was second Windorah 

in the inaugural Townsville/Bowen/Mackay/Rockhampton North and Central Queensland Combine in 2021. 

 

Second was bred off Rudy’s best pair of Van Lints. The parents are direct children of his original imports. 

 

Third was bred by Tim Fawcett. The sire is Winchester Gaby by Heremans, a son of 2
nd

 SAHPA Coober 

Pedy Cock Special (only 2 birds on the day) when paired to 1
st
 Bill Walford 10000 (4

th
 SAHPA Lyndhurst 

YBC). The dam, a Heremans from Cook & Edwards, is a sister to Bonnie Tim’s No 1 stock hen who has 

bred 10 SAHPA places, including 1
st
 SAHPA Glendambo YBC just a couple of weeks ago, in the last few 

years. 

 

Our next race is from The Twins on 3
rd

 September.   

 

Registrations and deposits for the 2023 season are being received. The entry fee is $1,540 including GST 
with the deposit $540.   
 

For those sending birds for the 2023 season via Adelaide Airport the 26th September (eggs 3
rd

 – 6
th

 

October) is the ideal date to pair up. For local flyers and others delivering their birds to the loft the 28th 
September (eggs 5

th
 –8

th
 October) is the ideal date. Pair up one week later (3

rd
 – 5

th
 October) to have birds 

ready for the second/final weekend. The birds should be around 35 days old when delivered. Birds sent via 

Adelaide Airport must be sent on either Friday the 25th November or Friday the 2nd December. Do not 
send birds on any other days.   
 

APC Committee, Brian, Penny and Rolf 


